Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Real Estate Commission
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Real Estate Commission has received a petition for declaratory statement from the St. Petersburg Housing Authority, on November 7, 2016. The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Chapter 475 and Chapter 421, F.S., as they apply to the petitioner.
Petitioner seeks a declaratory statement stating that public housing authorities created under Chapter 421, Florida Statutes, are not subject to the licensing requirements of Chapter 475, Florida Statutes; or, alternatively, that the operation and leasing by a housing authority of a housing project under Chapter 421, Florida Statutes, including, without limitation, a development undertaken by or with a corporate entity pursuant to Section 421.08(11), meets the requirements for exemption under Section 475.011(2), F.S., provided that no employee of the housing authority is compensated on a commission basis. Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after publication of this notice.
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Lori Crawford, Executive Director, Florida Real Estate Commission, 400 West Robinson Street, N801, Orlando, FL 32801, (850)487-1395.
